CITY OF PORTLAND, MAINEPRIVATE 

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Chair Caron and Members of the Portland Planning Board
FROM:
Kandice Talbot, Planner
DATE:

August 22, 2000
SUBJECT:
Salt/Sand Dome Buildings; 125 Presumpscot Street



City of Portland, Applicant

The City of Portland Public Works Department is proposing to construct two (2) sand and salt storage buildings at the existing Chapman site located at 125 Presumpscot Street.  The site will also be used as a City stockyard of construction materials including recycled granite curb, granite pavers, gravel, mulch and manhole and catch basin frames and cover.  The site is approximately 6.42 acres and zoned I-M Moderate Impact Zone.

The City’s Parks and Recreation Department is currently in negotiations with the current property owner to either lease or purchase this land and buildings.  Once the land acquisition process is complete, Public Works would utilize the southwest corner of the property for its salt/sand storage and stockyard operations.

The proposed development will have two (2) buildings, one 60 foot diameter dome building and one 80 foot diameter dome building with a total area of 7,854 sq. ft.  There are three (3) existing buildings on the site, which will be utilized by Parks and Recreation.  Existing buildings on the site total approximately 35,150 sq. ft.

Although Public Works has submitted this proposal as a minor site plan because the new buildings total less than 20,000 sq. ft., the Zoning Administrator has made a preliminary determination that this is a change of use from industrial use to municipal use over 10,000 sq. ft. and thus requires major site plan review by the Planning Board.

Public Works’ application was submitted early Friday and is attached for your review.  Staff is currently reviewing the plan.

Attachments:

1.
Public Works’ Submittal  
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